Warren School

Respect • Commitment • Everyone Matters

Friday 29th September 2023

Dear Parent/Carers,

What a wonderful couple of weeks we have had. As I have walked around the building, I have seen lots of happy smiling faces engaged in a wide variety of different activities. Our whole school text 'Beegu' has promoted lots of discussion and classes have been exploring what is happening through different experiences.

Thank you for those of you that were able to attend our first three parental engagement evenings. We look forward to working more with you in the future as we continue on our development of the curriculum and share information with you.

We were disappointed that we had to postpone Colour Move but are looking forward to the new date next week (Friday 6th October) and hope to see some of you there.

The building work in school has been progressing swiftly, the Early Years playground looks amazing and will be open for the pupils to enjoy soon. Further improvements to other areas in the school are well underway and we hope you share our excitement in seeing the school develop.

Emma Peach Interim Secondary Phase Lead and English Lead









Meet the Team
Sue Phipps
Interim Assistant
Academy Head

My name is Sue and I am proud to have stepped up to the position of Interim Assistant Academy Head, to lead on the development of a curriculum that has each and every child at its heart.

I have worked in Education for 18 years and chose to graduate in Special Education Needs and Inclusive Education, as the individual needs of children and young people should always be the priority.

I am looking forward to working with everyone in our school and extended community, to promote unity, equity, trust and success.





• Respect • Commitment • Everyone Matters

Meet the Team Kate Binding Assistant Academy Head

My name is Kate Binding and I am the Assistant Academy Head of Inclusion and I am so thrilled to be on this journey with you all.

I am very passionate about developing strong positive parent/teacher relationships, as I believe that communication is the key to your child's success, so I encourage you to contact me if you have any questions, comments, or concerns.

Want to know a little about me? When I am not in school, you will find me spending time with my family and friends, going to the theatre and watching rugby.



Post 16 information evening

On Monday 25th September a Post 16 information evening was held for pupils in year 10 and above. Several providers visited the school to showcase what they could offer pupils and answer questions that arose.

Providers included:

The providers would welcome you to make contact and visit at an agreed time.

We will be highlighting different providers over the coming weeks.

This week is the turn of East Coast College.

They offer small classes, a range of course options along with support for your children.

Please see below details regarding their open event. All are welcome.





• Respect • Commitment • Everyone Matters

Class 1

Class 1 have been on a community visit this week to Oulton Broad Mini Zoo. We walked into Oulton Broad and spent an enjoyable morning with all the animals. We held the rabbits and guinea Pigs, who sat lovely on our laps. We fed the goats who were very greedy and just wanted all the food, they licked our hands and made us giggle. We met two miniature ponies, felt their soft fur when we stroked them and saw many different birds from different countries.







Class 2

Class 2 have had a wonderful first month at Warren, welcoming new faces and exploring our renovated class space and areas around the school. We have been very busy reading our book of the half-term 'Beegu', experiencing story massage, exploring fruits to make juice, engaging with 'What's in the Box?', making salt dough, painting, messy play, reading sensory stories and so much more! We are all looking forward to the year ahead. We are all very excited for our new Early Years playground to be completed in the coming weeks.

Saffron (EYFS Class Lead)







Clarkes Lane, Oulton Broad, Lowestoft, Suffolk NR33 8HT Telephone: - 01502 561893

Warren School

• Respect • Commitment • Everyone Matters





• Respect • Commitment • Everyone Matters



The Arbor App is here!

At Warren School, we use a management information system named Arbor that holds our pupil data.

Parent Portal is a version of Arbor accessible to parents and guardians for us to share information about your child.

What do parents have access to?

What Parents can see and update from Parent Portal:

- The student's address and home phone number if they live with the student.
- Any student details they are marked down as a Primary Guardian for
- Any features switched on in the Parent Portal Settings page.
- Meal Balances
- Parent Consents
- Trips
- Parent Consultation/ Engagement Sessions

What Parents can't see:

- The student's address and home phone number if they don't live with the student.
- Another Guardian's address or contact details they can only see their name.
- Documents attached to the student record.
- Notes pinned on the student profile.

We ask all Parents to please familiarise yourself with Parent Portal, please update pupil consents where requested.

<u>Later in the year we will be sending our parents evening booking invites via Parent</u>

Portal

If you have any problems or queries regarding accessing Parent Portal, please contact the school office via email: office@warrenschool.co.uk or 01502 561893.

Warren School

• Respect • Commitment • Everyone Matters



Warren School

• Respect • Commitment • Everyone Matters















Get registered on your GP surgery's Learning Disability Register!



Get invited and attend your free annual health check once a year!



Get your health action plan!



For more information talk to your GP **surgery** or contact the liaison nurses: Email: liaison.nursesLD@nsft.nhs.uk

Telephone: 01284 733300



• Respect • Commitment • Everyone Matters

Dates for your diary

<u>Date</u>	<u>Event</u>	Who
Saturday 30 th September 10am-3pm	Jumble Sale	Public
Tuesday 3 rd October	Flu Vaccinations	Pupils
Friday 6 th October 9:30am-10:30am	Colour Move Class 2-8	Lower School Pupils and Parents
Friday 6 th October 1:30pm-2:30pm	Colour Move Class 1 and 9-14	Upper School Pupils and Parents
Wednesday 11 th October	Prospective Parent Visit	New Admissions
Tuesday 17 th October 10am-11:30am	Share Morning	Parents and Pupils
Wednesday 18 th October	Parent Coffee Morning	Parents
Wednesday 18 th October 7:30pm	Warren Association AGM	Everyone
Friday 23 rd October	Last day of Half Term	Everyone
Monday 30 th October	PD Day	Staff
Tuesday 31st October	Pupils Return to school	Pupils

Clarkes Lane, Oulton Broad, Lowestoft, Suffolk NR33 8HT Telephone: - 01502 561893